Cudworth Ward Alliance				
Meeting Notes				
Meeting Title:	Cudworth Ward Alliance			
Date and time:	Monday 14 <sup>th</sup> May 2018 at 10.30am.			
Location:	Bow Street Offices. Cudworth			

Attendees:	Apologies:
Councillor Joe Hayward. (Chair)	Councillor S. Houghton.
Councillor Charlie Wraith. (vice chair)	Jenni Baker
Janet Robinson	
Florence Whittlestone	
John Hayhoe	
Joan Jones	
Mick White	
In attendance:	
David Gill – Community Development Officer.	

		Action /	Action Lead
		Decision	
1.	Declarations of interest:		
	There were no declarations of interest.		
2.	Christine Key - Barnsley Dementia Action Alliance.		
	Christine Key from B.D.A.A. gave a short overview to members about becoming a Dementia friendly area. Supporting people affected by dementia to live well in their community. And raising awareness to organisations and businesses. People with dementia see the world differently.		
	Councillor Hayward stated the Ward Alliance will support dementia in Cudworth and offered to help deliver posters to shops.		
	Councillor Hayward also suggested for Christine to attend Tea in the park in July and the Health Fayre in November at the Methodist Church.		
	David suggested for Christine to come and give some training to Ward Alliance members.		
	Councillor Hayward thanked Christine for attending the meeting.		
3.	Steph Colbridge – The Social Inclusion Development Worker for Age UK.		
	Steph Colbridge gave a short overview to members of the work she will be doing in Cudworth. Working with groups and visiting people in their own homes, who may be suffering from loneliness and isolation.		

Steph will be launching a "feel well" group at the library on Thursday 28th June 2018. 12 noon to 2.30pm.

Lisa Hammond from Tesco will be attending for healthy eating.

Councillor Hayward informed members Tina Heaton will be coming on the Ward Alliance and will represent Age UK. Councillors will deliver leaflets to shops in Cudworth about the work Steph will be doing for Age UK.

Councillor Hayward thanked Steph for attending the meeting.

# 4. Notes of the previous meeting: 26<sup>th</sup> March 2018.

Mick and Lynn White have planted the 2 rose bushes in the Peace garden in memory of Paul Jolley and Ernest Oliver.

David is to confirm the cost of portable toilets for Brass in The Park.

Florence asked about the ID badges for Ward Alliance members. David is looking into it.

David Gill
David Gill

# 5. Potential Projects:

Britain in Bloom. Judges will be coming to Cudworth on 2<sup>nd</sup> July 2018 starting at Carlton Marsh 9.30am and 10.45am at the park and Robert Street allotments.

Councillor Wraith stated there were 2 successful days with clean-ups.

Councillor Hayward informed members B.M.B.C. are in discussions for the demolition of the old public toilets in Cudworth.

Mr Lidster says he will demolish the toilets when everything is settled with B.M.B.C.

Councillor Hayward said a shaft will be built on the site to hold a Christmas tree. There will be 2 Christmas trees. One at the Methodist Church and one at the old public toilet site.

#### Increased opportunities for achievement for local residents:

Academic Achievement Awards. – David informed members the trophies have been ordered and that we are still waiting for the lists of winners from each school.

David has also emailed a template to each school for the photos and biographies for each child winning an award.

Joan and Florence to phone Churchfield and Cherrydale for their list of names.

Janet, Joan and Florence to get to the Town Hall for 5pm.

David informed members £1,000 has been reserved for Summer holiday activities.

Barnsley Reds are to do 2 lots of activities at the Dorothy Hyman Stadium.

Barnsley Reds can do multi-sport sessions at a cost of £350 for 6 sessions.

Councillor Hayward asked John Hayhoe if he could contact Pinfold Pumas to ask if they could do any sessions in the summer holidays.

Mick White is to arrange some activities for children at the Robert Street allotments.

David is meeting Victoria Agnew this afternoon about summer holiday activities.

David Gill

#### Health and wellbeing:

David and Caroline visited the Dorothy Hyman stadium where the NHS do reabilitation sessions. For pulmonary problems.

At the Dorothy Hyman they are wanting to set up a Breathe Easy Support Group. David is to get more information.

David Gill

#### Youth Provision:

Councillor Hayward suggested the Junior warden scheme to start again with schools.

David is to make some enquiries about a facilitator and the cost. Members agreed to this.

David Gill

### Our Town, our roots.

The Mayor Steve Green has already agreed to visit the schools next year to present the award for participating in the Our Town, our roots project.

#### 6. Finance:

7.

David circulated the finance figures. The total allocation remaining is £10,102

## Funding applications.

**Grimethorpe Youth Band – members agreed to fund £525** 

# 8. Correspondence:

Thank you emails have been received from the schools for the invitation to the Academic Achievement Awards again this year. And how much they are looking forward to it.

## 9. Compliments and complaints.

Compliments have been received about Cudworth park and the wall at the Co-op supermarket with the spring flowers in bloom.

## 10. Any other business:

David informed members about the "incredible edible" project to be held at Shaw lane 11am -3pm. David is to enquire when the date is for this.

Councillor Hayward thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.

## 11. Date and time of the next meeting.

Monday 25th June 2018 2pm at Bow Street Offices.

Future meeting dates.

Monday 30th July 2018

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> September 2018

Monday 29th October 2018

Monday 10<sup>th</sup> December 2018

Monday 21st January 2019

Monday 4th March 2019